PLVD Working Meeting August 12, 2020

Present: Commissioner Robinson, Commissioner Vasquez, Commissioner Goodwin, Treasurer Brandon Doherty, Clerk Wisniewski

   Commissioner Vasquez called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm. The Commissioners discussed prices for water customers who plan to come off the system.  Commissioner Vasquez made a motion to set pricing into a three tier system.  If the Commissioners are able to locate and turn off a curb stop the price is $50 (Tier 1).  If the Commissioners are unable to locate and the water operator is needed the price is $160 (Tier 2).  Finally, if the curb stop is deemed inoperable and a complete line cut and cap is needed the customer will be responsible for 60% of the final bill from the water operator (Tier 3).  Commissioner Goodwin seconded the motion, unanimously approved. The  new pricing goes into effect September 1, 2020.  Any questions please contact the board via the website.  Commissioner Vasquez swore in David Vasquez as Clerk.  The board is looking for a moderator and if you are interested please contact the board.
   At 8:03 pm Commission Vasquez made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Commissioner Robinson and unanimously approved.  The next working meeting will be scheduled at a later date.

Jennifer Wisniewski, Clerk
Pillsbury Lake Village District
